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December 2017

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Governing Board update

As we approach the end of what has been a busy term for members of the Governing Board, as well as for all the staff at the school, we wanted to share with you some of the developments we have been working on this term.

An external review of the Governing Board was undertaken at the end of October, and since then Governors have been working on implementing the list of 18 recommendations.  We are happy to report that many of these recommendations are now in place.  A number had already been identified and were in the process of being implemented and we are confident that the remaining few will be achieved by the end of next term.  Our biggest change has been a move away from a committee structure to a lead governor model. We will now have individual Governors leading on, and monitoring particular areas and subjects within the school such as safeguarding, community links, special educational needs and disabilities, pupil premium and curriculum subjects. (A full list will be available on the website) We will also be meeting monthly as a full governing board, alternating between full Board and lead Governor meetings. This replaces our previous schedule of meetings as a full board, which was only once a term. We hope this new structure will allow us to keep up to date easier, react quicker, as well as being able to make decisions in a timelier manner. 

We have welcomed some new governors to our team this term- Harriett Roberts, Jo Taylor, Cristel Worth, Lisa Piper and Emma Spettigue, as well as saying goodbye to Chloe Matthews, Kate Sparshatt and Helen Leaver.  We would like to take this opportunity to thank them all for their hard work and commitment, as well as to all the other governors on the board who give up their time and expertise voluntarily. 

We would also like to take a moment to thank all the staff at the school- they have been working stalwartly and tirelessly hard this term to ensure that improvements to our school are achieved, and for this we sincerely thank them. 

We would like to wish you all relaxing break over the next few weeks and hope you all have a truly magical time. We send our warmest wishes to you all and your families for a wonderful Christmas and look forward to continuing our work with the school in 201. By working together we know we can all move forward to continue to achieve improvements for your children. 

With regards

Caroline Down (Chair) 

On behalf of all of the Governors at TCPNS 

